NCFC Meeting Notes Oct. 21, 2017

Minutes submitted by Terry Denny

The meeting was part of our annual Fossil Fair, held this year at the Cape Fear Museum, Wilmington, NC.
Julie Niederkorn announced the location of dinner at Pilot House following the meeting.

Richard Chandler presented the Chandler Award to Ruffin Tucker for his contributions to the NC Fossil
Club and his work with The Rankin Museum. He noted that Ruffin has been a longtime member. Ruffin
clarified he joined in 1978.

Election results were announced by Joy Herrington:
President Diane Willis
V. President Charlie Causey

New Board Members: James Bain, Terry Denny (who will fill a one year slot finishing Charlie Causey’s
term), Trish Kohler, Gary Lewis, and Todd Power.

Other announcements:
65 calendars were sold at the fair, $2,235.00 of books, and 3 new members joined.

The total number of visitors to the fair was 214. (John Timmerman said that on a normal Saturday the
museum would have about 20 visitors.)

Joy recognized John Timmerman for his work in arranging the Fossil Fair at the Cape Fear Museum.
89 baggies for fossils were given out by James Bain in conjunction with the Aurora fossil dirt hunt.

There will be a meeting on November 19, 2017. James Bain and his "Paleocampers" will present on the
Arizona trip he led this past summer. There will also be a board meeting at that time.

The meeting was adjourned.



